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This Month:

December 13th Mtg.
xx Wear name tags
xx Return library books
xx Bring mailing labels and 

cash for door prizes

December 20th Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. in 
Maravilla's Galleria room. 

December 22nd Deadline   
Newsletter articles due for 
January edition 

Coast Lines
Newsletter for Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara 

Guild Holiday Extravaganza 
Thursday, December 13, 6:30 p.m. 
The guild holiday party is set for Thursday, December 13. Please bring a dessert to share. In the past our des-
sert potlucks have been over the top! This year should prove to be just as great.

New this year, we will be presenting a selection of boutique items for your holiday shopping. About 30 guild 
members participated in the boutique at the quilt show. Many of those members will be showing new work. 
Items for sale include wonderful quilts, great purses and bags, jewelry and accessories, clothing, household 
necessities and baby items. You can also purchase cards and Christmas ornaments. I am sure there will be 
something you cannot live without.  The guild now has the capability to accept credit cards in addition to 
cash or checks. Bring your holiday shopping list.

Besides our regular business meeting and show and tell, we will have games and socializing throughout the 
evening. Tickets will be drawn for fabulous door prizes. The winning ticket for our Opportunity Quilt will be 
drawn. Enjoy a fun evening getting to know other members of the guild. 

Dear Quilters Guild, 
Thank you so much for helping Girl Scout Troop 60186 
of Ventura to stuff and donate so many dog beds. With 
your collections and the donated dog bed covers, we 
were able to provide more than 200 dog beds to both 
the Ventura County Humane Society and CARL (Canine 
Adoption Rescue League). We have attached some pho-
tos of our efforts, so you will be able to share these with 
your members.

We have now stuffed our last donated dog bed shell, so 
the scraps are no longer needed. Our Girl Scout troop is 
debating what their next service project is going to be 
and hopefully you will find another wonderful way to 
utilize your leftover fabric scraps.

Any further 
bags of 
scraps that 
are left in 
Tim Giles' 
office will 
unfortunately have to be thrown away as we no longer 
has storage space for this project, since the girls are 
moving forward toward a new one.

Thank you again for all of your help and kindness in 
our project!

— Lisa Urwick, Leader, GS Troop 60186, Ventura
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Elected Officers & Committee Chairs 2012-2013 
President:   
Carol Fay

VP Programs:   
Ranell Hansen 

Speaker Liaison: 
Patty Six and Lou Ann Smith

Workshop Coordinator:   
Julie Mock

Recording Secretary:   
Mary Maxwell

Corresponding Secretary:   
Elaine Rottman

Treasurer:   
Sue Kadner

Parliamentarian:   
Irelle Beatie 

Membership:   
Becky Gallup  

Public Relations: 
VACANT 

2012 HOC Quilt Show: 
Karen Pickford 

Block of the Month:   
Kika Hutchings & Cathy Nicholson

2013 Challenge:   
Karen Pickford

Coast Lines Distribution:   
Mary Ringer & Naomi Hicks

Coast Lines Editor:  
Julie Cohen 

Coast Lines Layout:   
Jean Phillips

Community Projects:   
Carol Hart, Edalee Keehn,   
Barbara MacCallum & Nancy Miller

Door Prizes:   
Naomi Hicks & Priscilla Jacobs

Librarian:   
Carol Barringer, Elaine Kovar, 
Ann Marx, Jean McCaffrey

Refreshments:   
Cynthia Carrillo & Ann Matson

Satellite Groups Coordinator:   
Chris Allen

Sunshine Chair 
Dee Johnson

Webmaster:   
Bonnie Barber

Welcome Committee:  
Debbi Haeberle, Dee Johnson, 
Marilyn Martin

From the President's Desk
Perhaps many of you, like me, have unthink-
ingly assumed that family holiday traditions 
will go on from year to year without much 
change. This year, age-related infirmities have 
caused my family to abandon some of our 
cherished holiday traditions in favor of less 
elaborate celebrations. To help us decide what 
was crucial to retain, we asked each family 
member to articulate which parts of our cel-
ebration were most important. Some specific 
activities or foods were mentioned, but the 
overwhelmingly popular answer was that the 
most important thing was to be together and 
have time to talk with one another.

What we all really want is to enjoy each oth-
er’s company in whatever way is practical this 
year. The most precious gift we can give one 
another is our time. I would assert that time 
spent in communion with another person is 
the most profound of human experiences and 
that material gifts are a manifestation of those 
relationships.

We are bound together by our common inter-
est in quilting, so part of our shared experi-
ence is to have spent numerous hours making 
quilts for people whom we care about deeply. 
In addition, the members of this guild have 
generously donated countless hours of their 
time making quilts and quilted items that 
bring joy to others unknown to them person-
ally. This outreach is an expression of caring 
for those in our larger human family.

May your holiday be marked by joyful time 
spent with the people whom you consider 
family.

— Carol Fay

Community Quilts 
Thanks to your generosity some people will have happier holidays. We delivered 
to Unity Shoppe 185 cradle bedding sets, 38 quilts of various sizes and 42 holiday 
stockings. Sixty holiday stockings have been delivered to Hillside House. Since June 
we have delivered 40 quilts and 40 placemats to Hospice and Visiting Nurses.

Our current project is wheelchair-sized quilts for Hillside House, a permanent resi-
dence for people with physical disabilities. Approximately 59 people currently live 
there: 27 female residents and 29 male residents.

Due to the Dessert Extravaganza and Boutique at the December meeting and the 
resulting limited space we will have a very small number of kits available but will 
accept completed items. If you get the urge to sew during the holidays patterns are 
available on the website: www.coastalquilters.org  click on Community.

Thank you again for your generous contribution of your time and talent. May your 
holidays be sew merry and bright.

— The CCQ: Edalee Keehn, Barbara MacCallum, Nancy Miller and Carol Hart 

Road to California 

In January we’re off to Ontario Convention Center for the Road to California 
Quilt Show. The date is Saturday, January 26. The cost for the trip is $40 (non-
members, $45) and includes admission to the show. 

Pickup locations as follows:

•	 7:00 a.m. Goleta Airbus Headquarters

•	 7:15 a.m. St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church

•	 7:30 a.m. IHOP parking lot, BUT pickup will be near Santa Barbara Bank

•	 8:00 a.m. Ventura (location to be determined)

We leave the show promptly at 4:00 p.m. arriving home 6:30 to 7 p.m. or so.  

All payments must be received by the December 13 Christmas Guild meeting. 
Please contact Patty Six at 569-9968 or rpsix@aol.com. This is a great show to 
see with lots of good vendors.
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Future Programs 
JANUARY 
Tammie Bowser: Easy and Amazing Quilted Photography  
Tammie Bowser has been sewing all her life. She got a degree from Fashion Institute 
of Design and Merchandising (FIDM) in 1985 and spent the next 18 years in the fash-
ion industry in Los Angeles. After the birth of her baby, she searched for a business 
that would enable her to stay home. Quilted photography was born. Tammie has 
developed software that will take your photo, change it into a pattern using a variety 
of geometric shapes and provide coloration for each shape. She will share how to 
follow her pattern and make beautiful quilts. Tammie’s lecture is funny, entertaining, 
informative and inspiring. She will share some of her latest quilts and explain the 
evolution of quilted photography from the beginning until now. www.quiltedphoto.
com

January 11 Workshop: Pixels Are Magic  
In this workshop students will learn to make an amazingly complicated looking quilt 
in just a few hours. Be sure to sign up for this workshop in advance because Tammie 
will make a pattern from your photograph before class and have it ready for you. 
Tammie will also have pre-sorted fabric available for purchase.

FEBRUARY 
Terry Waldron: The Art of Doing it All  
Terry started quilting in 1993, when she took a workshop from Blanche Young. She 
got so excited about quilting that she went home and finished her first quilt, queen 
sized, of course, in one week while teaching high school English full time. She really 
does know how to do it all. Terry has published a number of books, exhibited her 
quilts in several national shows and appeared on Alex Anderson's Simply Quilts TV 
program. Terry will present a trunk show of her work from beginning to present 
and you leave inspired to take chances and express your own ideas in your quilts, 
whether traditional or not. www.terrywaldron.com

February 15 Workshop: Scraffito  
Remember how much fun it was as a kid to get a pack of crayons, scribble all over the 
page, then color over everything with black crayon then scratch the black off with a 
pin to reveal beautiful designs? This quilt is based on that art form. It is an easy, fun 
and highly successful way to create a beautiful and unique art quilt. Even if you are 
not interested in art quilts, taking classes expands your skills, provides new experi-
ences in fabric and gives you an appreciation for the media. Besides, it is a lot of fun.

MARCH 
Robin Gallagher: KISS: Keep it Sew Simple 
Beautiful quilts don't have to be difficult. Robin takes you on a journey showing you 
how quilting can be simple and fun. Sometimes what you see as a quilt block is a 
trick of the eye and is actually assembled in a very different way. Do you like quilts 
set on point but find it difficult to sew all those long diagonal strips together? Are 
set-in triangles a challenge? I will show you how I Keep it Sew Simple. During the 
lecture Robin will have a trunk show with a wide variety of quilts, bags and other fun 
things she has made. www.robinquiltsetc.com

March 15 Workshop:  Lety’s Bag 
Lety’s Bag is a great tote bag/purse that can be made to look different by using dif-
ferent fabrics. The workshop will incorporate three of Robin’s purse patterns: The Lety 
bag, The Little Lety and the Easy Peasy Grommet Bag. One pattern is included in the 
registration fee and students may purchase the other two if they wish to make (or 
have time for) all three bags.

Coast Lines is published monthly by:   Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara, Inc.  
P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160  http://www.coastalquilters.org 

Subscriptions are free to members.

December Birthdays 
Happy Birthday  to one and all!

Nancy  Miller		  Dec 2 
Judy Messick		  Dec 3 
Susan Carty 		  Dec 6 
Marie Smeznik		  Dec 8 
Lupe Dwyer		  Dec 10 
Edalee Keehn 		  Dec 10 
Ulla Sigurdson		  Dec 12 
Lucy St. Omer		  Dec 17 
Lori Call			   Dec 18 
Georgia Jameson		  Dec 19 
Barbara Jensen		  Dec 20 
Diana Iler		  Dec 21 
Carol Boyce		  Dec 23 
Ranell Hansen		  Dec 23 
Cathe Hedrick		  Dec 25 
Barbara Ervin		  Dec 26 
Dundie Schulte		  Dec 27

Welcome New  Members: 

Colleen Atkinson 
410 San Marion 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
coatkins@westmont.edu 
964-6365

Patrice Baer 
295 Aspen Way 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
tubadog2@hotmail.com 
964-5262

Barbara Jensen 
278 Ancona Ave. 
Goleta, CA 93111 
lillygirl.jensen@gmail.com 
968-0878

Jan Kopf 
1330 San Julian Pl. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93119 
jankopf@gmail.com 
650-814-4055

Lena Scharfeld 
959 Debra Dr. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93110 
lenascharfeld@cox.net 
682-3639

Carol Stolz 
3950 Via Real #167 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
castolz@gmail.com 
684-3619

Pat Yamada 
5445 Thames Ct. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
nsomnia1@hotmail.com 
570-1163

And Returning 
Members

Jeanne Stanford 
130 Ash Ave. #24 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
jeanne.stanford@sa.ucsb.edu 
452-8337

Please update your membership 
information when you change 

your address, phone, e-mail, etc. 
by contacting Jean Faison at  

foxyfaison@verizon.net.

Correction:  Rosana Swing's correct email ad-
dress us rsrdswing@gmail.com
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Ribbon Play: A Tutorial  
When you saw those beautiful ribbons that were awarded to the 
winners of the Harvest of Colors Quilt Show, did you wonder who 
made them? How were they made? Well, so did I! Carol Hart graciously 
agreed to create a tuto-
rial so that others may 
know how it is done. The 
tutorial is available for 
download on the guild 
website, www.coastalquil-
ters.com. Look for the 
link to the tutorial on the 
Gallery page.

But I digress. As the story 
goes, Carol was the Co-
ordinator of Judging for 
the 2010 show. At one of 
the first meetings Marilyn 
Martin brought in three 
sample custom ribbons 
made by guild member 
Joann Conklin. Joann 
had been to a quilt show 
somewhere and seen this 
style awarded, liked the 
look and had a pattern explaining how to make the rosette. In addition 
to being a quilter, Joann is also an excellent seamstress, so she offered 
to make the ribbons for the 2010 show.  After the number of catego-
ries was decided, Carol didn't feel right asking Joann to make more 
than 30 ribbons, so she reverse engineered one and made perhaps a 
third of them that year. 

Carol wasn't the Judging Coordinator for this year's show but gave 
some assistance to Diane Eardley and worked as a helper on Judging 
Day. Joann was not able to put in the time to work on ribbons this 
year so Carol agreed to make them and enlisted some assistance from 
Gone to Pieces, one of her satellite groups. When asked to show us 
how the ribbons are made, Carol developed an extensive illustrated 
tutorial showing every aspect of making the ribbons. She also said, 
"It would be fun if the tutorial enabled other members to carry on 
the tradition as it is quite a commitment for just a few individuals to 
tackle." 

It's two years off, but maybe a few more members will enjoy making 
these and will volunteer when the time comes. 

— Bonnie Barber

2013 Challenge: Judging a Book by Its Cover
The 2013 Challenge event has been scheduled for June 2013. As 
stated above, the Challenge theme is: Judging a Book By Its Cover. 
If you are like me, you need plenty of time to percolate an idea, so 
this announcement is coming to you seven months in advance! 

Here are some of the important criteria:

•	 Quilt design must be inspired by the cover of a book (quilt 
books excluded) but not be an exact replica of the book. You 
could be inspired by the color, graphics, title or anything 
else you find on the cover. We hope to NOT have 50 quilts in 
“shades of grey.”

•	 The quilt must be 3 layers and quilted by hand or machine.

•	 The quilt must include a 
“recognizable amount” 
of the selected fabric 
(see photo), which fea-
tures a navy blue back-
ground with colorful book 
spines forming circular 
designs. The exact amount 
of fabric that must be used 
will be determined and 
announced later.  

•	 The qualifying fabric 
must be used in the 
body of the quilt – us-
ing as the binding or 
backing do not count 
as meeting the fabric 
challenge.

•	 Fat quarters of the fabric will be available for sale at the 
guild meetings for $2. If you need to have the fabric 
mailed to you, please add $1 and send your request to 
me at 980 Via Regina, SB, CA  93111.

•	 You will need to submit a full-size (book size), color copy 
or photo of the book cover that inspires your quilt, to be 
displayed alongside your quilt on the night of the Challenge.

•	 The quilt size cannot exceed 120” perimeter (for example, 
30” x 30” or 20” x 40”).  It cannot be smaller than 36” perimeter 
(9” x 9” or 8” x 10”).  For those who haven’t studied geometry 
in a while, perimeter is the entire measurement of the outside 
edge of the quilt – all sides.

•	 The quilt, application form and photocopy of book will need 
to be submitted prior to the guild meeting on or before 
June 13, 2013.  The exact date and location of drop-off will 
be announced at a later time.

Stay tuned for more updates as some of these rules may be clari-
fied and modified as we determine the need. For now head to the 
bookstore or library and start getting inspired!

— Karen Pickford and Mary Ballard, 2013 Quilt Challenge Coor-
dinators

Nedra Ireland was a quiet quilter who rarely showed off her 
work at guild meetings but who always had a quilt in our 
show. She passed away on November 20, her 85th birth-
day. Nedra’s quilts were her artistic expression of love for 
her family and her community. She was a member of the 
guild for many years, made community quilts, Christmas 
stockings and placemats and enjoyed our picnics, silent 

auctions and other events.  Though she participated in the 
challenge and the quilt show, she was too retiring to par-

ticipate in show and tell. We missed seeing some beautiful 
quilts, and now we miss the quiltmaker as wells.
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Events Around California 

“Quilts Go Modern! A Fresh Take on Tradition”
14th Annual Heritage Valley Festival of Quilts
Through February 17, 2013, Wed.-Sun. 10 a.m.-4 p.m.

California Oil Museum 
1001 E. Main St., Santa Paula, CA

The Modern Quilt Guild movement began officially in 2009 in Los 
Angeles as an outgrowth of the Internet quilting world. It has now 
expanded to more than 100 cities in the United States and chap-
ters are opening up in other countries. The quilts selected for this 
exhibit reflect the local chapter’s interpretations of an emerging 
modern minimalist aesthetic and attitude. The opening reception 
is scheduled for November 4, 2012, 1:30-3 p.m. Guest curator: 
Linda Wilkinson. www.oilmuseum.net

19th Annual Wrightwood Holiday  
Home Tour and Boutique
Saturday, December 8, 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. Advance tickets: $12 (avail-
able after Nov. 1; day of tour: $15 (available at boutique and homes).

Visit four Wrightwood homes, beautifully decorated with quilts 
for the holidays plus a refreshment house and our popular craft 
boutique located in the Wrightwood Community Building. Wright-
wood is located in the San Gabriel Mountains and can be reached 
via the 15 freeway. Come celebrate the true holiday spirit in this 
mountain community. Sponsored by the Pine Needles Quilt Guild.

For information, call (760) 249-4612 x100

Valley Quilters Guild 33rd Annual Quilt Show
Friday, February 15 & Saturday, February 16, 10 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
Admission $7 

Valley-Wide Recreation Center 
901 West Esplanade, San Jacinto, CA  

More than 100 Quilts on Display, vendors, drawings, boutique, 
featured quilter, quilt appraiser on Friday

Contact: Linda Wayment at (951) 927-4348. http://www.ValleyQuilters.
org

South Bay Quilters: Basket Full of Quilts and More
Saturday, February 16, & Sunday, February 17, Admission: Adults at 
the door, $8; advance purchase, $6; children under 10 free.

Torrance Cultural Arts Center 
3330 Civic Center Dr. 

More than 200 quilts, large merchant mall, quilters café, commu-
nity service & educational area, miniature quilt auction, Sunday 1 
p.m., opportunity quilt drawing Sunday 4 p.m. Note: Cash or check 
only for admission, opportunity quilt ticket and mini quilt auction!

Advance purchase of tickets before 2/1/13: Payable to SBQG, P.O. 
Box 6115, Torrance, CA  90504 

For more info contact Stephania Bommarito at (310) 503-7989.
http://www.southbayquiltersguild.org

Hi Desert Quilt Guild Quilt Show
Saturday, March 8 & Sunday, March 10, 10 a.m.-5 p.m. (to 4 p.m. 
Sunday), Admission: $5 (children under 12 free)

Desert Empire Fairgrounds, Mesquite Hall 

520 S. Richmond Rd., Ridgecrest, CA

Special Exhibit: 70 Years At China Lake featuring quilts related to 
the local Naval Air Station

34th Annual Glendale Quilt Show & Quilt Retreat 
any Holiday on Quilts 
March 15-17, 2013, Friday & Saturday: 10-5; Sunday 10-4.

Burbank Airport Marriott 

We are a professionally judged, non-juried show with cash prizes. 
Workshops, vendors, other surprises. All entrants welcome. 
www.glendalequiltguild.org 

Best of the Valley Quilt Show 
April 12-14, 10 a.m.-5 p.m. Friday & Saturday, 10 a.m.-4 p.m., Sunday

McDermont Field House, Lindsay, CA

For more information, call (559) 625-5430 or e-mail psaada@aol.com.

Seven Sisters Quilt Show 
Saturday, April 27 & Sunday, April 28, 9 a.m.¬–5 p.m. (to 4 p.m. Sun-
day), Admission: $10 for both days

Alex Madonna Expo Center
San Luis Obispo

Presented by the Associated Quilt Guilds of the Central Coast: 
quilts (partially judged), garments, challenge quilts, Ladonna 
Christensen memorial exhibit, more than 45 vendors, food and 
more!

Bus incentive (reduced entrance and a donation to your guild) 
available for 20+ group, as well as lodging information through 
the www.AQGCC.org website.

Acacia Quilt Guild of Orange County’s  
Quilts in Bloom Auction and Tea
Saturday, April 27, $15 adults, $10 children (3-12)

Walter D Ehlers Community Center 
Buena Park, CA

The membership directory is provided to facilitate guild 
business.  It is issued only to Coastal Quilters Guild mem-
bers for their personal convenience. Other uses must be 

approved by the Coastal Quilters Guild Board of Directors.
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Block of the Month for January
CHINESE LANTERN BLOCK
The Chinese lantern is 
the first-ever por-
table lighting. It is 
the unique traditional 
folk craftwork of 
China. Besides be-
ing an illumination 
tool, the lantern also 
became a source of 
artistic expression. 
Fine materials and 
design would go into 
crafting lanterns. Cal-
ligraphic characters, 
historical figures, deities and landscapes would adorn 
their lanterns. At times, artistic contests would be held 
to crown the best lantern craftsmen. Though electric-
ity has replaced the lantern, lantern festivals bring 
back the beauty of this illumination tool. Now with 
this little bit of history, let’s begin to make a fantastic 
Chinese lantern.

FABRIC CUTTING

White fabric 
•	 Cut 6 – 1½” x 4½ ”– White
•	 Cut 4 – 2” x 3½” – White
•	 Cut 4 – 2” x 2½” – White
•	 Cut 2 – 1½” x 4½” – White   
•	 Cut 2 – 2” x 6½” – Oriental 
•	 Cut 2 – 2” x 8½” – Oriental
•	 Cut 2 – 2½” x 10½” – Oriental
•	 Cut 2 – 1½” x 4½” – Black

Oriental fabric

 
Black

ASSEMBLY:
Sew a white 1½” x 4½” to a black 1½” x4½” to a white 
1½” x4½”, making a 1½” x12½” strip. Make 2 of these. 
This’ll be the top and 
bottom of the lantern.

Sew a white 2” x 3½” to 
an oriental 2” x 6½” to 
a white 2” x 3½”, mak-
ing a 2” x 12½” strip. 
Make 2 of these.

Sew a white 2” x 2½” to 
an oriental 2” x 8½” to 
a white 2” x 2½”, mak-
ing a 2” x 12½” strip. 
Make 2 of these.

Sew the 2 oriental 
rectangles 2½” x 10½” 
together on the long sides, making a 4½” x 10½” strip. 
Sew a white 
1½” x 4½” at each end of the oriental 4½” x 10½” strip.

Sew the 8 strips together as shown. 12” block.

— Knotty Threads:  Kika Hutchings & Diana Hamilton

	
  

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

LIKE Us On Facebook!
Coastal Quilters is now on Facebook and you can easily find us 
at www.facebook.com/CoastalQuilters. If you are on Facebook, 
please find us and LIKE us. We will be announcing events, issuing 
reminders, sharing ideas, quilt projects, whatever strikes us as 
being of interest to our quilting community. We hope you will 
contribute to keeping our page energized by visiting often.

If you are not a member of Facebook, consider joining. It's easy, 
just go to www.facebook.com and sign on. Then let them help 
you find your friends via your e-mail address books. You will have 
absolute control over your page. Once established, you will not 
only be able to follow Coastal Quilters, but you will probably 
establish new relationships with old friends and family, as well as 
quilters in our community and beyond. Try it; you'll like it. Really!

— Bonnie Barber

DOOR PRIZES
Last month’s winners were Rita Hardin, Jean McCaffrey and 
Betty Kelley. We took in $215. Donations were given by Cre-
ation Station and items purchases by Naomi and Priscilla 
Jacobs.

	
  

	
  

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc 
Balance Sheet As of June 30, 2012 
Please note: we inadvertently printed the incorrect version of this 
balance sheet in last month's newsletter. This is the correct version.

ASSETS

    Current Assets

        Checking/Savings

            Checking - CommWest #xxxx979 5,389.24

        Total Checking/Savings 5,389.24

        Other Current Assets

            CD-120100-Comm West Bank (Exp 06/11/15) 13,245.19

           CD-124100-Comm West Bank (Exp 07/22/13) 6,633.88

        Total Other Current Assets 19,879.07

    Total Current Assets 25,268.31

TOTAL ASSETS 25,268.31

LIABILITIES & EQUITY

    Equity

        Retained Earnings - QB -2,610.61

        Unrestricted Net Assets 36,835.21

        Net Income -8,956.29

Total Equity 25,268.31

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY 25,268.31

If you have questions, please email CQGinfo@gmail.com.
— Sue Kadner, Treasurer
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Quilting Resources
Art & Jenny 's  
Sewing Machine Center 
Authorized Janome Dealer - Service of most 
brands. Sewing supplies only, no fabric for 
sale  
 
2124 E. Thompson Blvd. 
Ventura, CA 93001-2725 
805.643.8536

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints and 
flannels.  
 
Authorized Janome dealer. 
 
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

Ranell Hansen  
Around The Block Quilting Studio 
Custom Machine Quilting 
Quilting and Sewing Classes 
 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com 
805.684.7042 

Cathe Hedrick  
Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947 

Grant House Sewing Machine  
Tuesday: 10-5:30 Wednesday: 10-5:30  
Saturday: 10-1 Other times by appointment.  
 
336 E. Cota St., Suite B,  
Santa Barbara  
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
ghsewingmachines@gmail.com 
805.962.0929

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
 
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes 
 
4572 Telephone, Ste. 908 
Ventura, CA  93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800

Roxanne's A Wish and A Dream 
A whimsical store filled with everything for 
quilting, knitting, needlework and gifts. Not 
only will you find fabrics, books, yarns and 
classes, you will have experience in artful 
living. 
 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
Roxannequilts.com  
805.566.1250



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a non-
profit, educational and charitable organization. The purpose 
of the Guild is to educate its members about the history and 
preservation of the art form of quilting and its related topics; 
to learn new techniques and improve skills; and to inform the 
community at large about our quilt making heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
December 13, 2012 7:00 p.m. 
(Doors open at 6:30 p.m.)

Next Month’s Meeting 
January 10, 2012 7:00 p.m.

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 22nd of December for the January issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Julie Cohen, julie@juliebcohen.com or P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.


